Thursday, September 18, 2014 Meeting Minutes
Meeting called to order & June Minutes ratified.
Greenleaf Photography gave a presentation about their business and outlined services offered. Jason is the contact and the phone number is 603-883-8981. Wicked Lacrosse did the same. Wicked reps outlined their goals and ideology related to making local lacrosse players better. They stated that they are not affiliated with any team or organization and stressed that they are all about drills, skills and the fundamentals of lacrosse. They are offering monthly clinics at Hampshire Hills and would consider providing coaches clinics in the future. More information can be found at their website - www.wicked-lacrosse.com.
Treasurers Report:  After paying for the refs, police, trainers, golf carts etc. at the festival, the ending balance is $41,169.23 in our account. This is after vendor payments and the check received by Fine Designs ($2,100.00) our official t-shirt provider.
Boys VP: No clinics scheduled for fall. Looking to see if any towns would be interested in hosting a level 2 clinic at some point. Discussion about hosting the year end festival in Londonderry took place. The second weekend in June will be reserved by verbal commitment with officials.
Girls VP: No new business at this time.
US Lax: Erich Hebert has resigned that position. Discussion took place as to whether it is a board position and whether we need it or not (duplication of efforts / Steve T. involved in each meeting). Tabled a vote until rule changes are voted on. US Lacrosse is looking to put on parents PCA clinics. Exeter will be hosting CEP level 1 in March. Cep level 2 locations are being sought at this time. They are budgeting for up to (5) coaches for rule interpretation meetings at this time.
Boys Officials: Youth training dates will be Tuesday nights in January from 6-8:30 in Londonderry (exact location to be announced as we get closer). A second training session will take place at Kingswood High School in Laconia on (2) Sundays 3/8 & 3/15. Those classes will be all day. Classes are $70.00 per for youth referees. A refresher course will be offered at Londonderry Middle School on 3/1 for all returning referees. That class will go from 9-2 and will cost $60.00. Discussion about referee fees possibly increasing this year.
Girls Official: Training to take place at Concord NHTI this winter. Dates and times for the classes will be announced soon. Discussion took place on referee rates increasing and the number of girls’ officials available. A plea was made to be more flexible on game times to accommodate the number of officials and the ability to cover all games.
[bookmark: _GoBack]President: Steve stated that we will need new members of our competition committee this year. Discussion took place about roster issues and possibilities to take care of this issue (player cards etc). New programs starting this year will include Milford and Blackberry Youth Lacrosse (Northwood area). Next month is officers nominations and November will be elections. Rule change proposals need to be in hand before the November meeting starts. Each voting town must be in attendance September, October and November to earn the right to vote.  60% is needed to pass rule change proposals. March 1st team numbers and placements need to be in and April 1st rosters are due. Games should start the second week in April again this year. When the schedule comes out, northern areas must change home games to away etc in order to get all in. Erin Rigby from UNH is hosting a fall 7X7 tourney at UNH. She would also like to become more involved in all things lacrosse in NH. Contact her for possible clinics etc. Discussion took place regarding PCA awards for towns and or players / coaches.
Motion to Adjourn - Approved
